The 39th Killian Reunion

The 39th annual Killian reunion was held Sunday, September 8, 1974 at Salem-Lutheran-United Church of Christ, Lincolnton, N. C. The meeting was called to order by the President, Frank Killian, at 3:00 P.M. After opening remarks by the president the hymn "Onward Christian Soldiers" was sung. The minutes of the previous meeting of September 9, 1972 were read and approved. The President asked each person to stand and introduce himself or herself. Remarks were made by Dr. William Killian of Hendersonville, N. C. who stated that Dr. George Killian who had moved to the State of Washington had returned to Rochester, New York and sends his regrets that he would not be able to attend. The following officers were elected: Frank Killian, President; Ware Killian, Vice-President; Mrs. Ruby Jenkins, Secretary: and Robert Killian, Treasurer. Motion made and seconded that an amount of \$15 be made to the cemetery fund at Salem Church. An offering was taken which amounted to \$49.40. The meeting was closed with hymn "Bless be the Tie that Binds" and closing prayer by the President. After the business meeting a picnic lunch was enjoyed by everyone and old acquaintances were renewed.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert Killian, Acting Secretary